Committee on Retention Efforts (CORE)

Meeting Minutes

September 30, 2011
I. Call to Order
The Committee on Retention Efforts (CORE) was called to order on September 30, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. by co-chairperson Karla Sanders, in the Student Success Center Classroom1117, at Ninth Street Hall.

Members present:  Karla Sanders, Co-Chair, Kimberlie Moock, Co-Chair, Cindy Boyer, Chad Cross, Jerry Donna, Mary Herrington-Perry, Patricia Poulter, Christie Roszkowski, Jennifer Stringfellow, and Jean Wolski 

Members absent: 
Mona Davenport, William Lovekamp, Kathleen O’Rourke (on sabbatical), Jody Stone, and Tim Taylor 

II. Approval of Minutes
Stringfellow motioned to approve the September 9, 2011 minutes and Donna seconded the motion.

The motion carried to approve the September 9, 2011 minutes as written.
III. Early Alert Project

Sanders disseminated the Early Alert update as of mid-afternoon, Tuesday, Sept. 27 Data Report.  There were 479 alerts given since the first day of classes on August 22, 2011 with 69 different faculty members submitting alerts.  Alerts came from 78 different courses and 25 different departments.  384 different students received alerts.  Discussion followed on what information should be added or deleted from the report.
IV. Newsletter
Sanders informed the committee the CORE newsletter will be coming out this fall and asked the committee for news worthy information.  Cross offered to do a piece on EIU4 and retention data; Sanders will do the Early Alert System; Donna will do students economic struggles with Financial Aid.  There were many ideas given for the Spotlight Feature of the newsletter.

V. Sub-Committees
· Financially At-Risk Student Project
Moock reported they have been collecting data over the summer and have two questions for the students:  1.  Did you know you had a hold?  2.  Do you know you have a bill coming that will keep you from registering?  The next phase of the project will be how to contact the student into doing something now about the hold and or money owed.

The sub-committee members are:  Kimberlie Moock, Jerry Donna, and Patty Poulter.  Kathleen O’Rourke is on sabbatical for this semester.

· Academically At-Risk Student Project
The Early Alert System (EAS) originated out of this sub-committee so they have been focusing on this EAS project.  This committee consists of:  Karla Sanders, Mona Davenport, Cindy Boyer, and Jody Stone.

· Data File
The members on this sub-committee are:  Kimberlie Moock, Jean Wolski, and Bill Lovekamp.
Moock reported there are two areas on which this committee needs to focus.  The first one is to finalize the Data File and the second one is to decide what to look at first.

The CORE members decided to have the Data File and Continuing Students subcommittee meet together.  The Continuing Students sub-committee members are:  Karla Sanders, Christie Roszowski, and Chad Cross. 

VI. Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on October 21, 2011 in the Student Success Center Classroom 1117 at Ninth Street Hall beginning at 10:00 a.m.

VII. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:25 a.m.

-Minutes submitted by Ms. Kimberly Sweeney, Recording Secretary
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